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Steven Spangle, Field Supervisor





                 09/29/08
Arizona Ecological Services Office
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
2321 West Royal Palm Road, Suite 103
Phoenix, AZ 85021

Re: 90-day Finding and Initiation of Status Review published under the authority of the Endangered Species Act of 1973, as amended (U.S.C. 1531 et seq.) (Act), regarding the Tucson shovel-nosed snake (Chionactis occipitalis klauberi) (FWS-R2-ES-2008-0060).

Dear Mr. Spangle,







 

Please accept these comments on behalf of the Defenders of Wildlife (Defenders) on the 90 Day Finding on the petition to list the Tucson shovel-nosed snake (Chionactis occipitalis klauberi) as Threatened or Endangered with Critical Habitat.  Defenders concurs with the Fish and Wildlife Service’s (FWS) determination that the Tucson Shovel-nosed Snake is indeed a valid sub-species, and that listing this species may be warranted due to the compounding threats of habitat destruction, modification, and curtailment of habitat and range, and due to the inadequacy of existing regulatory mechanisms. The original petition for listing dated December 14th, 2004 submitted by the Center for Biological Diversity, provides ample evidence of the threats and regulatory inadequacies that have lead to the rapid decline and endangerment of the Tucson shovel-nosed snake. 

Since 2004, threats to this species have only increased, including rapid urbanization and commercial development within this species’ range, habitat degradation facilitated by increasing off-road vehicle use, and climate change – all of which pose significant threats to the persistence of this sensitive species. In addition, we submit that additional genetic research is needed to better inform the taxonomic standing of the Tucson shovel-nosed snake.  However, in lieu of such additional research, there is sufficient data to suggest that this species qualifies as threatened or endangered now, if only via a newly created distinct population segment.
Sincerely,
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 Matt Clark
Southwest Representative
Defenders of Wildlife
[image: image1][image: image2.png]